
From: Nicole Hutchison <nhhutchison@aol.com> 
To: Morris, Stevesmorris@aging.sc.gov
CC: Nicole Hutchisonnhhutchison@aol.com 

Date: 2/15/2017 2:39:58 PM
Subject:

Hi Steve,

It was a pleasure meeting you in your office last week. I want to welcome you to our wonderful aging 
community! I'm glad we got to meet and discuss the important work you will be doing for the Office on 
Aging.

Please let me know how I can help with your new efforts to promote aging in South Carolina. As
promised, I am willing and able to help promote cabinet restructuring and feel, as you do, that the
Department of Aging is not the right home for the Office on Aging.

Please never hesitate to reach out!

Best,

Nikki

Nikki Hutchison

CAPSTONE
C O N S U M I N G

Nikki Hutchison
Capstone Consulting, LLC 

1710 Wheat Street 
Columbia, SC 29205 

(503)238-3085
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